
I am providing written testimony regarding SB 941 and asking the Sponsors to please 
reconsider their ill-advised ongoing attempts to deny me my Second Amendment Civil Rights. 
The giving of firearms as gifts between law abiding family and friends is not a driver of gun 
crime in our society. I challenge you to prove that it is. It is absurd that I should have to submit 
to the profoundly malfunctioning OSP background check system to give a gift or a loan to my 
wife, son or best friend even on a temporary basis for a range day for hunt trip.  
SB 941 solves nothing and serves only to further the radical anti-civil rights agenda of 
Bloomberg and his minions and places an undue burden on law abiding citizens.  This in not an 
Oregon solution.  It is yet another attack on our civil rights by big money out of state interests.  
Please stop this madness and leave my civil rights alone. 
  
If you wish to discuss this matter further, please contact me at this email address. 
Thank you for your time. 
Daren Roeser 
Beavercreek, OR 
Hunter, recreational shooter, civilian/law enforcement firearms instructor and 24 year veteran of 
active full time law enforcement. 
 


